DELTA KAPPA GAMMA
BETA CHI CHAPTER
April 6, 2023 Meeting
Ciminero’s Banquet Center

The meeting was called to order with Wendy Spoerr presiding. Judy Cross offered the prayer
as Sandy Keir was not able to attend. April Chair Roz Gadd thanked Co-Chair Rhonda
Accordino and their committee Cindy Dominic, Sandy Keir, Rose Mary Kokor, Donna Lewis,
and Carrie Sinkele. Roz thanked the kitchen staff for the wonderful meal.

This evening, Carrie Sinkele did a wonderful presentation on Coaching Robotics Teams. She
brought two different robots in to demonstrate the differences in their abilities; one from the 9th
grade team and one from the junior team. Carrie discussed the process of creating a team,
building a robot and competing. Following the clues, the Mystery Sister was identified as Lori
Fabian.

Nicole Storey has a number of obligations and has resigned the Recording Secretary position
for next year. She was thanked for her service this year. Linda Cowin has graciously agreed to
fill out the Biennium and be the Recording Secretary for next year. The March minutes were
approved as submitted.

Treasurer Linda Falatic reported that a donation of $356 was made to the Dolly Parton
Library. We have a current balance of $6,932.

Sue Smith, chair of the Scholarship committee, reported scholarships are available. If you
need applications for a classroom scholarship please see Sue Smith or Stephanie Gabbard.
President Spoerr asked for volunteers or nominations for next year’s Nominating Committee.
She thanked the following members who volunteered: Katie Hank, Darnelle Yvette Kirksey, and
Sue Datish. Other volunteers are directed to please let Wendy Spoerr know.

Ann Fetrow reported that due to family, travel, and job obligations Sharon Jarvis has resigned
from Beta Chi.

The May meeting will be located at Ciminero’s Banquet Center.

The June Organizational Meeting will be June 20th at the Rotary Pavilion at Howland Park.
The Committee Chairs will meet at 10:30 and all other members will come at 12:00 for a potluck
picnic.

Following the singing of the Delta Kappa Gamma Song the meeting was adjourned and the
50/50 drawn.

Respectfully Submitted,
Nicole Storey, Recording Secretary



